



**International
School**
Los Angeles
**Lycée
International**

From: LILA Head of School
Date: Monday, April 6, 2020 at 9:00 AM
Subject: Staying in touch #3

(français plus bas)

HEALTH, SAFETY AND COMMUNITY

Dear LILA community,

I felt it important to write to you in response to Governor Newsom's recent announcement regarding Californian public schools' not reopening for the remainder of the current school year.

In concert with the California Association of Independent Schools (CAIS), LILA recognizes that an in-person return to school appears unlikely before June. However, as a group, our local chapter of CAIS equally feels that it is premature for our schools to be making such a far-reaching decision in a context that is highly dynamic.

If at all possible, it would be our hope to reunite our students, families, faculty, and staff. Ideally, we would like to do this in person. We quite simply miss seeing everyone. We would like to celebrate our students' many achievements, host graduations, and bid farewell to those who might be leaving us this summer. We live in this hope, which is shared by many of you, I know.

In the final analysis, the school will only reopen when and if it is safe to do so. What will ultimately inform this decision will be the safety and well-being of everyone that makes up LILA.

As initially promised, I will advise our school community of LILA's decision regarding ongoing arrangements no later than Thursday, April 16. In the meantime, our school remains closed through April 26.

Warmly,

Michael Maniska
Head of School

Campuses
Burbank
Los Feliz
Orange County
Pasadena
West Valley

SANTE, SECURITE ET COMMUNAUTE

Chère communauté du LILA,

J'ai jugé important de vous écrire en réponse à la récente annonce du gouverneur Newsom concernant la fermeture des écoles publiques californiennes pour le reste de l'année scolaire en cours.

En accord avec l'association des écoles indépendantes de Californie (CAIS), le LILA reconnaît qu'un retour à l'école en personne semble peu probable avant juin. Cependant, en tant que groupe, notre section locale du CAIS estime également qu'il est prématuré pour nos écoles de prendre une décision d'une telle portée dans un contexte si dynamique.

Dans la mesure du possible, nous espérons réunir nos étudiants, nos familles, nos professeurs et notre personnel, et nous aimerions retravailler in situ. Plus simplement, vous nous manquez tous beaucoup. Nous aimerions célébrer les nombreux accomplissements de nos étudiants, organiser les remises de diplômes et dire au revoir à ceux qui pourraient nous quitter cet été. Nous vivons dans cet espoir que nous partageons tous.

En dernière instance, l'école ne rouvrira que lorsque cela sera sans danger pour tous. Ce qui éclairera ultimement cette décision sera la sécurité et le bien-être de tous ceux qui constituent le LILA.

Comme promis initialement, j'informerai notre communauté de la décision du LILA concernant les dispositions finales au plus tard le jeudi 16 avril. Entre-temps, notre école restera fermée jusqu'au 26 avril.

Cordialement,

*Michael Maniska
Chef d'établissement*